                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 President Nicolás Maduro Moros

Final Avenida Urdaneta, Esq. De Bolero

Palacio de Miraflores

Caracas 

Distrito Capital

Venezuela

Dear President
RE: LEOPOLDO LOPEZ
I am writing to express my deep concern about the continued imprisonment of Leopoldo López.   Amnesty International considers him to be a prisoner of conscience as his detention was politically motivated and he was sentenced with no evidence to substantiate the charges against him.   You will be aware of the UN Working Group on Arbitrary Detention’s decision that Leopoldo López’s detention was arbitrary.  

I am also most concerned at the lack of respect shown by the authorities to Leopoldo López’s right to be presumed innocent until found guilty, which is crucial for a fair trial.  This raises serious questions about the government’s respect for the impartiality and independence of the judicial system. 

The world has heard that Leopoldo López is also being denied basic rights whilst in prison – he is not allowed visits, even from his wife (who is harassed by guards when she tries to visit); he cannot write or receive correspondence. Leopoldo López is not allowed to communicate with his family by phone or in any other way. This is a shocking way to be treated.
Please release him immediately and unconditionally.  

I also note the precautionary measures issued by the Inter-American Commission of Human Rights for Leopoldo López and his family and urge the authorities to put in place the necessary measures to protect their integrity and right to life.

I also urge your authorities to release without delay other persons detained arbitrarily in the context of the 2014 protests and call on you to ensure that all those in pre-trial detention and those conditionally released pending trial have access to a fair trial within a reasonable time.
Yours sincerely

Copy:  His Excellency Rocio Maneiro, Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, London

